

## Newport Church of England Junior School

Avenue Road, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7EA
Tel: 01952 386600 Email: a3082@telford.gov.uk

Web: <a href="https://www.newportjuniorschool.org.uk">www.newportjuniorschool.org.uk</a> Head teacher: Mrs Nicola Moody MA PGCE

Thursday 18th September

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are extremely pleased and excited to inform you that we have been able to again organise a Year 3 residential for the children during this academic year.

We have always held a residential visit for children. These events have been a huge success; helping children to build confidence and resilience.

In 2026 we will be visiting Edgmond Hall, at Edgmond, here in Newport. We will be completing a range of activities, suited to the age of our children. Please visit <a href="https://www.sandwellresidentials.co.uk/our-centres/edgmond-hall-centre-for-outdoor-learning/">https://www.sandwellresidentials.co.uk/our-centres/edgmond-hall-centre-for-outdoor-learning/</a> for any further details.

We have booked to go to Edgmond Hall on Monday 18<sup>th</sup> – Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> May 2026 and it will cost £120.

We will be holding the meeting on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> January 2026 at 3.15pm in the school hall. If you wish to attend so I can gauge numbers, please let me know by emailing me on <a href="mailto:ben.moody@taw.org.uk">ben.moody@taw.org.uk</a>

Please note we are limited to 50 places for this residential and they will be allocated on a first come basis.

ParentPay will be made available on Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> September, so you can make a deposit or full payment. On ParentPay you will be able to confirm your permission for the residential.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Mr B Moody SLT – Parents and the Community Educational Visits Coordinator Year 3 Class Teacher